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Next meeting: 11:30 a.m., Wed., Dec. 14 (reservation deadline Dec. 7)
Terry’s Banquets & Catering, 3124 N. Canterbury Dr. – off West Arlington Road

Music, merriment, meal all await retirees
On Wed., Dec. 14, the IU Retirees Association will celebrate its annual holiday gala with music from the women’s a cappella group Kaia. Tradition will hold sway as members gather at Terry’s Banquets and Catering in Westbury Village, 3124 N. Canterbury Dr., off West Arlington Road. Doors open at 11:15 a.m., and food service begins at 11:45. 

Kaia, a Bloomington-based group, sings jazz, spirituals, and world music; its tagline says “a cappella world music from the raucous to the sublime.” Since its founding in October 2004, Kaia (it rhymes with FLY-uh) has performed at myriad local events, including Lotus World Music Festival, the dedication of New Wings Middle Way House, the Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. community celebration, and the Bloomington Farmers Market.
According to its website, www.kaiasing.com, in Greek kaia means "from the earth," and in Hawaiian it means "the sea." In Bengali, Hindi, and Sanskrit it means “the body,” and in Georgian it means "it's good; it's all right." The group has just finished taping its third CD.
“We look forward to sharing our music with you and promise a set of songs that will excite and soothe the soul,” said Kaia member Lara Weaver. “In no fewer than 10 languages, we will celebrate the resilience of the human spirit, the strength of the collective, and the transformative power of song.” 

“Diners can choose between sliced turkey breast with a glaze of cranberry and cider and au gratin potatoes or a roasted vegetarian confetti ravioli with Alfredo sauce,” said IURA Treasurer Shirley Pugh, who arranged the menu along with Harriet Pfister. “Everyone will receive a spinach salad with Craisins and balsamic vinaigrette, green beans amandine, sliced French bread and butter, coffee or iced tea, and miniature cheesecake slices with a drizzle of raspberry. Half will be plain and half will be chocolate, so you can trade with your neighbor if you want,” she added. The cost is $17 per meal. “If that seems steep,” said Shirley, “remember that it includes tax and tip.” Please return the reservation form on Page 3 before Dec. 7.
United Way needs our help

We’re on the way, but we still need help to reach our goal. That was the message delivered Nov. 9 by the IURA’s United Way troika, Doris Burton, Harriet Pfister, and Wain Martin. They announced that $42,000 already have been pledged toward the IURA’s goal of $100,000. Last year, Doris said, 178 retirees pledged, and only 78 of those had pledged as of Nov. 9, with 27 Vanguards (donors of $1,000 or more) still to be heard from.

“The need is even greater this year than last,” Wain said. “It’s ambitious, but we can do it,” Harriet said. “Whatever you can give will help,” added IURA President Iris Kiesling.

If your United Way pledge material lies buried somewhere in the stacks on your desk, please dig it out now and send it on its way.

2012 is right around the corner …
Please add these meetings to your calendar. Both sessions will be at 2 p.m. at the Peterson Room of the IU Foundation, off the SR46 Bypass.
On Wed., Jan. 11, the topic will be “Disability Awareness and an Accessible Community.” Byron Smith, one of our members, will talk about disabilities. Byron, who is totally blind, worked in radio and television at IU for nearly 40 years in various roles. Katie Herron, chair of the City of Bloomington Council for Community Accessibility, will talk about the council’s work to make Bloomington accessible to all, especially people with disabilities.
On Wed., Feb. 8, Michael Schwartzkopf, who is soon to join the ranks of IU retirees, will look back on his career with the Singing Hoosiers. Only the third director in a history that dates back to 1950, Michael has led the Singing Hoosiers, which bills itself as “America’s premiere [sic] collegiate concert show choir,” since 1995. He holds the Pam and Jack Burks Professorship Chair in music. He received the Singing Hoosiers Distinguished Alumni Award in 1993. Michael will conduct the Chimes of Christmas for his final time on Dec. 7 at the IU Auditorium. The Singing Hoosiers’ concert March 31 will be his last.
Retirees visit silver screen at IU Cinema

Jon Vickers, director of IU Cinema, welcomed retirees to IU Cinema, east of the IU Auditorium, when retirees met there on Nov. 9. The biggest names in film have raved about the new facility. Peter Bogdanovich, for example, said his film had never looked better than it did at IU Cinema. After the presentation, retirees joined in the raves.
Vickers began with history. In 2002, when the Lee Norvelle Theatre and Drama Center opened, the University Theatre was effectively shuttered. In his inaugural address in October 2007, President Michael McRobbie declared his commitment to transform the old theater into a state-of-the-art facility for the scholarly study of film. McRobbie set forth his goal to have IU recognized for film as well as for music, art, theater, and drama.

Part of the renovation and restoration created additional performance and rehearsal space for the department of theatre and drama. Acoustic walls between the theater and drama space and IU Cinema and between IU Cinema and the IU Auditorium isolated sound. The Thomas Hart Benton murals in the building were restored at the same time as the theater itself. Indeed, the palette of the murals became the palette for the theater. “The architects hid all the technology,” Vickers explained, “so that you don’t see the 14 surround-sound systems.” The screen is likewise not in evidence. Audible gasps accompanied the raising of the elegant curtain to reveal the hidden screen.
Vickers presented other fascinating statistics:

· IU is home to 82,000 reels of film;

· 40 to 50 percent of programming at IU Cinema is in partnership with academic programs, among them optometry, Polish studies, journalism, and East Asian;

· Attendance on average is 34 percent students;

· In its first six months of operation, IU  Cinema gave 187 public programs, issuing 25,000 tickets to more than 10,000 people. 
Currently most programs are free, although there is a charge for International Art House series (co-sponsored with the Ryder Film Series) and for special events. Tickets are required. You can obtain tickets through the IU Auditorium box office Monday through Friday from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. (there is a limit of four tickets per person) or at IU Cinema 45 minutes before an event. During the spring semester, Vickers announced, IU Cinema will begin charging $2 per show. The reason? “With its being free, up to 40 to 50 percent of the people with tickets aren’t showing up, and sometimes we turn away people only to end up with the house half-empty,” he explained.
In introducing Vickers, IURA Vice President Dick McKaig quoted IU Provost Karen Hanson. She had cited his “strong film history and his eagerness to work with faculty” as the major reasons for hiring him away from DeBartolo Performing Arts Center at the University of Notre Dame. Vickers has a civil engineering degree from Michigan State. After graduating, he showed his entrepreneurial spirit by running a family business with his brothers.

A show of hands showed a sizable number of retirees were visiting IU Cinema for the first time. To see what films are showing, visit the website www.cinema.indiana.edu. A few coming attractions:

· Two Hitchcock classics, Vertigo (1958) on Nov. 28 and The Man Who Knew Too Much (1956) on Dec. 5, both at 7 p.m.

· Two films in the Making War, Making Peace series on Dec. 4, The Train (1964), with Burt Lancaster, at 3 p.m. and Repatriation (2003), in Korean with subtitles, at 6:30 p.m.

· As part of the International Arthouse Series, ($6 charge), Melancholia, for which Kirsten Dunst was awarded Best Actor at the 2011 Cannes Film Festival, on Dec. 8, 9, and 10 at 9:30 p.m. and on Dec. 10 and 11 at 6:30 p.m.

· The White Reindeer, the Finnish entry in the 1953 Cannes Film Festival, based on a Lapp folk tale, on Dec. 9 at 6:30 p.m.
· Two Orson Welles classics, Citizen Kane (1941) on Dec. 10 and The Magnificent Ambersons (1942) on Dec. 11, both at 3 p.m.
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2011-2012 MEMBERSHIP FORM

Name_______________________________________________________________________

For couple membership, spouse’s/partner’s name____________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________

City ____________________________State______9-digit ZIP code____________________

Telephone​* ______________________E-mail* ____________________________________

*Telephone number and e-mail will be included in membership directory only if you write them here.

Enclosed is my check, made payable to IU Retirees Association, for:

__________Single membership ($10)                  __________Couple membership ($15)

Please mail this form with your check to      IU Retirees Association






           P.O. Box 8393



    


           Bloomington, IN 47407-8393

____ I wish to receive the newsletter by e-mail rather than in paper form.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
RESERVATION FOR DEC. 14 LUNCHEON

Doors Open 11:15 a.m. Lunch 11:45 p.m.

Terry’s Banquets & Catering, 3124 N. Canterbury Dr. — off West Arlington Road

Names _____________________________________________Entree Choice _____________

___________________________________________________Entree Choice _____________

Entrees: (A) Sliced turkey breast with glaze of cranberry and cider and au gratin potatoes


  (B) Roasted vegetarian confetti ravioli with Alfredo sauce 

Both choices include spinach salad with Craisins and balsamic vinaigrette dressing, green bean amandine, sliced French bread with butter, iced tea and coffee, and miniature cheesecake slices (half chocolate, half plain) with drizzle of raspberry.

The cost is $17 for EACH meal. 
Please mail this form with your check to    IU Retirees Association




                                 P.O. Box 8393

                                                                     Bloomington, IN 47407-8393

RESERVATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY NO LATER THAN DEC. 7
(If you have not already joined, you may use one envelope and one check for both reservation and membership forms.) 
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Permit No. 2

Emeriti House to feature music, food
On Wed., Nov. 30, at 4 p.m., popular local vocalists Janiece Jaffe and Curtis Cantwell Jackson will present a program. The two released a CD, “Songs That Make You Feel This Way,” in 2008.

On Wed., Dec. 7, at 4 p.m. Stephanie Solomon, the garden and nutrition education coordinator for Mother Hubbard’s Cupboard, will speak on the food policy council. Later that week, on Fri., Dec. 9, the Emeriti House holds its end-of-semester tasting party from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.

On Tue., Dec. 13, at 4 p.m. Edwardo Rhodes, associate vice president emeritus for diversity, equity, and multicultural affairs, will talk about cake baking and decorating.
Emeriti House is at 1015 E. Atwater Ave., at the northwest corner of Atwater and Hawthorne.
Membership directory due in December

Paid members of the IURA will receive a membership directory with their December Newswatch. The directory gives names, street addresses, telephone numbers, and e-mail addresses for members who have chosen to share that information. The directory is distributed only to members. New retirees will not automatically receive the directory, although they will continue to receive the newsletter for the remainder of this academic year. If you are not an IURA member, you must return the membership form on Page 3 to be included in the directory. The deadline is Dec. 7.
Founded in 1975 as the IU Annuitants Association, the IU Retirees Association welcomes all retired faculty and staff and their spouses or partners. The organization is entirely self-funded and receives no university support. To correct your address, to receive Newswatch electronically, or to be removed from the list, please contact database manager Gerald Marker, marker@indiana.edu. Send comments or corrections to Newswatch editor Judy Schroeder, jschroed@indiana.edu.
Apologies for October in November

We apologize for the late arrival of your October Newswatch, which languished at Maxi for two weeks. Only when database manager Gerald Marker finally inquired about the mailing was the oversight discovered. To its credit, Maxi mailed the newsletter first class at its expense. We have been assured that this one-time glitch, a departure from the outstanding service we have come to expect, will not be repeated.
                  Visit our website at http://www. indiana.edu/~iura  Contact us at iura@indiana.edu
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